
Notice of Motion submitted by Councillor Santarossa regarding Notre Dame 
Street/West Belle River Road Landscaping 
 

Whereas the turning circle at Notre Dame St and W Belle River Rd has required 
landscape replacements and improvements over the last few years; 

And whereas the Council of the Municipality of Lakeshore wishes to lessen the long-
term impact of construction on adjacent landowners as well as any replacement costs; 

Therefore, be it resolved that the Council of the Municipality of Lakeshore direct 
administration to include the costs of replacing the landscaping on the turning circle and 
its medians at Notre Dame St and W Belle River Rd with artificial turf in the 2023 budget 
for Council consideration.  


